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As with other campuses, Cal State East Bay is employing multiple strategies to achieve the
goals outlined in the Graduation initiative 2025 (Gl 2025). We are emphasizing with faculty and
staff the need for students to see academic advisors, to increase average unit loads, and to
enhance the support services that will help them graduate in a timely manner. This year, we
added capacity and in both general education courses (particularly English) and courses
needed to complete some of our high demand majors (such as Health Sciences). We have
used data to better target advising, develop Supplemental Instruction (Si) programming, and
identify roadblocks.

Our challenge next year will be the transition from quarters to semesters. Semester conversion
provides a more seamless and speedier path to graduation for our transfer students,
recognizing that most of our transfer students are from two-year college campuses that are on
semesters. However, in the short run, it creates challenges in developing individualized
advisement plans for all students and "bridge courses" to avoid disruption in planned graduation
goals. Deliberate, proactive advising will be particularly important in this process. The transition
also has meant redesigning our articulation agreements, providing training programs for faculty
advisors, and the implementation of degree audits.

Several tools were brought on-line this year to support the Gi 2025 initiative. These included
adding new communication strategies to remind students of important dates and services. We
used registration "Holds" to compel students to complete the University Writing Skills
Requirement. And, we developed a much stronger tutoring program in critical areas where
students tend to struggle (particularly the sciences).

1. Additional Detail on September 2016 Plan

• Closing Achievement Gaps

Currently, our achievement gaps are 14% for underrepresented minorities and 2% for Fell
students. We are concentrating our efforts in the following areas:

Bav Advisor (EAB Student Success Collaborative). This is one of the primary tools, besides the
degree audit report, that faculty and staff are using for proactive and targeted academic
advising. Currently, we are piloting the Bay Advisor to conduct campaigns to targeted students
in Spring 2017 (student-athletes, EOF and non-EOF African American students). This program
will expand next quarter to include first-time freshmen who are in developmental math and
English courses. To date, faculty are responding promptly and helping identify students who
are struggling so that they can be connected more deliberativeiy with support resources.

Incoming Students. Our mathematics faculty are engaging in a pilot with the Oakland high
schools to help improve the math readiness of students who will be taking the ELM with the goal
of decreasing the numbers of these students who may fail into a remedial track. For new
transfer students, we initiated two programs: 1) the University Ambassadors, which pairs URM
students from Cal State East Bay with students from partner community colleges and, 2) Entry
Academics Supporting Transfers (EAST) which creates three cohorts of transfer students who






































